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The fear of the Lord is the beginning of 
wisdom; all who follow his precepts have 
good understanding. To him belongs eternal 
praise. 
Psalm 111:10 NIV 
 
News from churches 
 

Abel preaching the Thanksgiving service one of the la 
hu church 
 
Starting from this time of year onwards from 
in last week of September to the 1st week of 
December the villagers in the different 
villages are holding their annual 
Thanksgiving. Ruth and I have been busy 
going to the different villages to share the 
Gospel and preach for their Thanksgiving 
services. Our Thanksgiving here is a little 
different from the U.S. Thanksgiving here  is 

usually a very good time to spread the 
Gospel since we also invite non Christians to 
these Thanksgiving services as well, the 
people not only get to hear the gospel but  
also get to eat and celebrate Thanksgiving 
with us as well.  

Abel preaching the Thanksgiving service at  
Nong khio church 

 
In the coming month of December, we will 
also be busy as well especially since in the 
month of December there will be many 
Christmas programs to attend but we feel 
very blessed to serve since these Christmas 
programs are a good occasion to spread the 
Gospel to the non-believers of the different 
villages. We ask you brothers and sisters in 
Christ to please pray for us and our co-
workers during this time, for God to bless us 
with His wisdom and for God to empower us 
and strengthen us so that when we spread 
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the Gospel many will hear us and accept 
Jesus Christ as their Savior. 

 

Thanksgiving service at  
Pa bong klang chuch 

 
Orphanage 
  

          20Children at the orphanage  7 in college 

 
This year we have 27 children in total. 12 
boys and 15 girls. We thank God that all the 
children are doing great and have been kept 
in good health by His grace. Starting from the 
1st of October to the 23rd of October there is 
a school break in Thai schools. So on the 
24th of October when school resumes it will 
be the second term of the school. During the 
October break the children were taught new 
worship songs for the purpose of singing for 
the Thanksgiving services. We thank God for 
the children and for their voices as their 
songs not only worshipped God but also 
encouraged those who attend the 

Thanksgiving services as well as help 
prepare their hearts for hearing the message. 
 

Our kids singing at Thanksgiving service at Jia Jan 
Church 
 
 
 

Our kids singing at Thanksgiving service at Nong khio 
Chruch 
 
 
Ma Seh and A me saw 

Ma seh  and A me saw 

 



Ma Seh and A me saw have been with us at 
the orphanage since kindergarten. Last year 
after finishing highschool both of them 
decided to study at a nursing aid school. We 
thank God that last month both Ma Seh and A 
me saw both graduated from the school after 
a 3 month internship. Right now both of them 
are working, Ma Seh got a job as a personal 
caretaker for an elderly women and A me 
saw got a job at one of the hospitals in 
Chiang mai city as a nurse’s assistant. We 
want to especially thank the sponsors of 
these two young ladies for your faithful 
support and we know that without your love 
and sponsorship these two girls would not 
have these opportunities. May God bless you 
and your families. 
 

Ruth and I and house parents and some of older 
children at Ma she and A me saw’s graduation 

 
 
Rennovation of the orphanage 
 

                   The orphanage building 

 
After 14 years of service many things in the 
orphanage building have begun to break and 
deteriorate with time. Some of these include 
the roof, window screens, floor tiles and 
shower heads. The roof is the item that 
seems to be in worst shape since when it 
rains the water leaks into the orphanage. We 

plan to change the whole roof to a metal 
sheet roof with insulation underneath to help 
heat dissipation. In addition we also plan to 
add an extra layer of security to the 
orphanange building by installing vertical 
metal sheet doors to the entrance of the 
building on the first floor, this is because due 
to the way we designed the orphanage in the 
beginning we wanted to leave the 1st floor 
open to maximize as much airflow as 
possible but now after some years we feel 
that at night the 1st floor is too open and not 
very safe for the children. So we feel that 
installing vertical closing metal sheet doors 
will help retain the airflow during the day 
since it will be opened and it will be more 
secure at night since it can be closed. 

 

Breakage of the roof tiles 

 
We plan to begin our rennovation in January 
2019 and we hope to finish before the 
monsoon season which is in the middle of 
May. The budget for rennovation that we 
have set is $17,188 in total. The break up of 
costs is as follows: 
Labor cost: $5,313  
Cost of materials:  $11,875 
 
If you feel lead of the Lord to give towards 
this needed project,Please feel free to contact 
us, or our Forwarding Agents listed on the 
letterhead, about your desire to help. Thanks 
ahead of time for your prayers and support of 
this need project.  

 
 


